
Cheriton Fitzpaine Parish Council 
  

Minutes of the Annual Parish Meeting of this council which took place on 16th May 2023 

At the Committee Room, Cheriton Fitzpaine Parish Hall 
Clerk: Denise Kingdon. 6 Wordlandcross, Cheriton Fitzpaine, Crediton, Devon. EX17 4JR 

01363 866602              cfitzparishclerk@outlook.com 

 

Attendees: Charles Sheldrick (Chair), Hollie Kingdon, Martin Dibley, Dave Frost, Andrew Dean, John 
Cook, Richard Wortham, CCllr Squires, DCllr Colthorpe. 
 

Members of the Public: None 
 

1. Apologies – Will Metcalf 
  

2. Chair's Report – The chair read the following report 
This has been a difficult year. No chair would have had to deal with the death of a monarch and a 
coronation in living memory. 
I would like to express my thanks to the Cllrs and parishioners who have helped organise the various 
events that we have held this year, The Parish Hall, St Matthews Church, Cheriton Fitzpaine 
Community Shop, Cheriton Fitzpaine Primary School, The Methodist Church, Cheriton Fitzpaine 
Bonfire Committee, Lucy Skinner, Anne Nixon and anyone else who helped in any way. 
Congratulations to Polly Colthorpe on the re-election to the District Council and note sadness that 
Margaret Squire was not re-elected, both have served this local community loyally for many years. 
Thank you to the Clerk and Vice Clerk and The Parish Council who have ably supported me over the 
last year. 
 

3. Open Session – None 
  

 


